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The Marion County Commission sat in regular session pursuant to its 

adjournment on Wednesday, November 17th, 2021.  Present were Commissioner 

Elliott, Commissioner VanGilder and Commissioner Longstreth.   

 

 

 

       Rev. DD Meighen led the Court with a prayer.  Assessor, Mark Trach led 

the Court with the Pledge of Allegiance.    

 

 

 

     President Elliott called the meeting to order.    

 

 

      The proceedings of Wednesday, November 17th, 2021, together with those 

had and done under the supervision of Julie Kincaid, Clerk and Recorder for the 

Marion County Commission November 18
th

,19
th

,22
nd

,23
rd

,24
th
, 29

th
 and 30th, 2021 

were approved as submitted and signed.    

 

 

 

Commissioner VanGilder moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes 

of Wednesday, November 17
th

, 2021 and accept them as presented.  Commissioner 

Longstreth seconded.  President Elliott concurred. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the record, notes Mark Trach, Assessor presented to the County 

Commission the following Exonerations for approval.   

 

 

Dated November 22, 2021 

Nos. #2021-608 through #2021-622 

 

 

Pursuant to the recommendation of Mark Trach, Assessor and approval of 

Jeffery Freeman, Prosecuting Attorney; Commissioner VanGilder moved that the 

President sign Nos. #2021-608 through #2021-622.  Commissioner Longstreth 

seconded.  President Elliott concurred. 
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 The Commission received an Order Fixing Final Evidentiary Hearing, in 

Re:  Estate of Garrett G. King. 
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Commissioner VanGilder, stating no objections, moved to sign the Order 

Fixing Final Evidentiary Hearing, in Re:  Estate of Garrett G. King for 

Wednesday, December 15, 2021 at 10:30 a.m.  Commissioner Longstreth 

seconded.  President Elliott concurred. 

 

 

 

Approval from the Commission of Authorized Holidays for calendar year 

2022. 

 

 

 
 

 

Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission grant its Approval of 

Authorized Holidays for the calendar year 2022.  Commissioner Longstreth 

seconded.  President Elliott concurred. 
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The Commission presented a Proclamation for the 80
th

 Anniversary of the 

attack on Pearl Harbor. 

 

 
  

 

 

Sgt. David Tucker, Retired was present to accept this Proclamation and 

expressed his appreciation to the Commission for this recognition. 
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 Awarding of the Marion County Commission J. Harper Meredith Building 

Elevator Project.  

 

 County Administrator Kris Cinalli, reported that after reviewing all of the 

bid submissions and insuring that all of the necessary criteria has been met, the 

lowest bid for the project has been submitted by West Virginia Elevator for a total 

of $169,882.00. 

 

President Elliott commented that the cost for this project is being covered 

by insurance money, facilities grant money and also some funding provided by the 

Commission. 

 

 Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission approve the 

Awarding of the Marion County Commission J. Harper Meredith Building 

Elevator Project to West Virginia Elevator.  Commissioner Longstreth seconded.  

President Elliott concurred. 

 

 

  The Commission received a Request for Advice and Consent to 

accept the resignation of Marlee Angelucci, Administrative Assistant for the 

Prosecuting Attorney, to be effective December 3, 2021. 

 

 
 

Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission grant its Advice and 

Consent to accept the resignation of Marlee Angelucci, Administrative Assistant 

or the Prosecuting Attorney, to be effective December 3, 2021.  Commissioner 

Longstreth seconded.  President Elliott concurred. 
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The Commission received a Request for Advice and Consent to accept the 

resignation of Charles Rosic and Aaron Rosic from the board of the Greater Paw 

Paw PSD. 

 

The Commissioners thanked the Rosic’s for their service on the Greater 

Paw Paw PSD Board 

 

 

Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission grant its Advice and 

Consent to accept the resignation of Charles Rosic and Aaron Rosic from the 

board of the Greater Paw Paw PSD.  Commissioner Longstreth seconded.  

President Elliott concurred.   

 

. 

 

 

 

 

The Commission received a request for the Appointment of Robert Riggs to 

the Greater Paw Paw PSD. 

 

 

Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission approve the 

Appointment of Robert Riggs to the Greater Paw Paw PSD.  Commissioner 

Longstreth seconded.  President Elliott concurred. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Commission received a request for the Re-appointment of Josh Rice 

and Phil Burton to the MCPARC board. 

 

 

Commissioner VanGilder moved that the Commission approve the Re-

appointment of Josh Rice and Phil Burton to the MCPARC board.  

Commissioner Longstreth seconded.  President Elliott concurred. 

 

 

 

 

 

For the Record, Annual Financial Report for the Fiscal Year Ended June 

30, 2021 for the County of Marion, West Virginia. 
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For the Record, Request for Reimbursement of West Virginia Division of 

Justice and Community Services to cover expenditures from October 1 to 

October 31, 2021. (22-CC-19) 

 

 
 

For the Record, notice of price changes from Comcast. 
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Public Comment: 

 

 Allen Fluharty of the West Virginia Bass Federation expressed 

appreciation and presented a plaque to the Commission for their ongoing support 

of the bass tournaments held in Marion County.  He also reported that he is 

hopeful to bring a National Bass tournament to Fairmont in the coming year; this 

will bring contestants and their families here for a period of 7 to 10 days, which 

will promote revenue for area hotels, restaurants, businesses, etc. 

 

 Commissioner Elliott thanked Mr. Fluharty for his leadership in bringing 

bass tournaments to Marion County and is glad that the Mon River and Palatine 

Park are seen as desirable locations at which to hold the bass tournaments. 

 

 

Lloyd White, Marion County Health Department Director, provided an 

update for the Health Department.  He reported that the department had just 

switched over some of their IT systems which will bring more continuity of care 

with other area healthcare systems, such as WVU Medicine and Mon Health.    He 

also reported that the COVID Vaccination center has opened below Fairmont 

Regional Medical Center on Locust Avenue from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  They are 

averaging 22.37 vaccinations per day but are also averaging 27.26 cases per day; 

the goal is to get the case numbers down and the vaccination numbers up.  He went 

on to report 64 Marion County deaths from July to the end of November, with the 

majority being unvaccinated.  He is hopeful that the vaccine will prove to be 

effective against the new Omicron variant, but the research has not been 

conclusive on that yet.  Mr. White reiterated the importance of getting vaccinated 

as the best line of defense against Covid and the ongoing variants that are 

produced as the virus remains active. 
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Meghan Payne from the Marion County Health Department gave some 

clarification about the recommended vaccination schedule, being 2 doses, followed 

later by a booster and then 6 months later another dose for those age 65 and older 

and those 50 and older who have compromising health conditions (making it 4 

recommended doses).  She reported that Marion County residents 65 and older 

have an 85% vaccination record, which is great; it is the other age groups that 

need to step up the percentage of vaccinations to help reduce the number of cases 

for our county, as well as the number of deaths.  She stated that information 

regarding the vaccine and other Covid-related information can be found on the 

Marion County Health Department website. 

 

 

 

 

There being no further business to come before the County Commission, it is   

ordered that this Commission do now recess until, Wednesday, December 15th 

2021 at 10:00 a.m. for the next scheduled County Commission Meeting. 
 

 

 

 

    _____ ______________________________ 

          Randall J. Elliott 


